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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 
Dear Parents, 

 

Welcome back to a new school term, I hope everyone enjoyed the opportunity to 

take a break from the rigours of the School Term and enjoyed sleeping in and a 

slower pace that holidays may provide. We are back in full swing now with      

another fairly busy term planned as we start a new reporting period, the second 

semester.   

 

Life Link Day ï A Great Result 

Congratulations to our Year 6 Class under the guidance of Mrs Lionti and Mr         

La Roche who raised $157 for Life Link as part of the Fatima Fun Day back on 

Thursday 28th June, the last day of Term 2 for the children. The children, 

throughout the day had a lot of fun participating in the different activities and the 

money raised went towards the Archbishopôs Fundraiser, the Life Link Appeal.           

Congratulations again to everyone involved. 

 

Staff on LSL 

A reminder that we currently have 3 staff members on Long Service Leave. Lisa 

McCarthy will be away for the whole semester, with Skye Cannon returning from 

Maternity Leave to cover Lisaôs role as our Pre-Kindy Teacher. Justin Miller is 

away on Long Service Leave for the first 5 weeks of Term 3, and in that time the 

Year 3 Class will be shared by Sabrina Reardon and Kate Price. Both ladies have 

been Year 3 Class Teachers at our school over the past few years, and are well 

placed to maintain the momentum in Year 3. Oz Celenza has also taken a couple 

of weeks leave, some time before the recent holiday break and another week or 

so after the holidays. In that time, Erin Shaylor will be covering Ozôs role,          

predominantly in the area of sport. 

School Cyclic Review 

I provided some information in the final newsletter of Term 2, regarding the 

School Cyclic Review happening at our school today and tomorrow. We have 3 

delegates from CEWA (Catholic Education Western Australia) at our school           

interviewing a range of people within our community including: leadership team, 

teaching staff, non-teaching staff, parents from our P&F, parents from our School 

Board, students and Fr Francis about the day-to day operations of our school our 

future planning to continue to develop and refine the service we provide. This            

is part of the re-registration process that each Catholic School goes through             

periodically.  

 

Winter Sport 

Our Year 6ôs with the assistance of a number of Year 5ôs will commence their 

Winter Sport Programme this Friday, playing football and netball. We have 3       

interschool fixtures on the first 3 Fridays of the term against St. Patrickôs, St  

Benedictôs and Our Lady of Mount Carmel before they compete in a lightning 

carnival all day at Troy Park against 5 other schools. 
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From the Principal ñ(Continued) 
        

Art Class 

The feedback received from our first term of After School Art Classes has been very positive. If any parents 

from Years 1-6 would like their children to participate next term, please let Tracy know at the Front Office, 

by the end of this week. We can only cater for 12 children in the group and will need to work through a fair 

process if the interest is high. A reminder that the class takes place in our Science room from 3pm ï 4:30pm. 

For more information, you can contact the artist, Juliette Paton Williams via email: 

juliette@theartbranch.com.au 

 

Creative Thinking Skills 

As we develop our focus on Creative Thinking Skills among the children in our school, we have a number of 

opportunities that the children are participating in throughout the year. We had a couple of teams of Year 6ôs 

who enjoyed participating in the Robocup competition at All Saints College which gave them a chance to 

showcase some of the Robotics work they had been doing in the first semester. We currently have 2 groups 

of 7 children engaged in developing their response to a challenging task as part of the Opti-Minds                 

Programme which will come to fruition at Curtin University in 6-7 weeks time. Our After School Art            

Programme is a good example of this type of programme too.  

 

The Year 4 children will spend a session every week this term in the Robotics area developing their skills 

and interest in technology and the area of coding before the year 5ôs get the same opportunity in Term 4. We 

are also in the midst of developing another after school programme where some of the older children will get 

the chance to build a car and code it as well to programme its movements. I will be in a position to share a 

little more about this in the coming weeks. I will be going into some detail about these programmes at our 

P&F meeting tonight, so come along if you are able to. 

 

P&F Mulch Fundraiser 

A reminder to all families and extended families in our school community that the P&F, under the guidance 

of Lyndelle Stingemore, are taking orders for different types of mulch and manure. If you would like to 

place an order, please see the order form contained in this edition of our newsletter. Orders and payment are 

due on Wednesday 25th July, so we are in the final week for orders to be made. Please support our P&F 

fundraiser and in turn, support the children in our school with the money raised going back into the school 

for the benefit of the children. Thanks again to Lyndelle and her band of helpers for coordinating this       

opportunity. 

 

Dates to Remember: 

 

Monday 16th July ï First day of Term 3 for Staff 

Tuesday 17th July ï First day of Term 3 for Students 

Wednesday 18th July ï School Cyclic Review 

Wednesday 18th July ï P&F Meeting 

Thursday 19th July ï School Cyclic Review 

Wednesday 25th July ï School Board Meeting 

Monday 30th July ï Numero Incursion for Years 2, 3 and 4 

Friday 3rd August ï Ukulele Ensemble Assembly 

Saturday 4th August ï Holy Communion Mass 

Sunday 5th August ï Holy Communion Mass 

 

            

Best wishes for the coming fortnight. 

 

Paul Hansen 

PRINCIPAL 
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JULY 
 

2nd   Erin Grier 

6th   Malija Mrkaljevic 

7th   Lachlan Johnston 

11th  Veronica Parish 

15th  Indiana Gabriels 

16th  Miah Gillausseyn 

16th   Max Ross 

17th  Matilda Cobill 

JULY 
 

18th  Xavier Price 

20th  Lachlan Hooper 

22nd  Sienna Gaspar 

24th  Kiana Azimian 

24th  Phoenix Papotto 

29th  Reuben Murphy 

31st  Hayden Forzatti  





P & F News  

ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS 

 

Thank you to everyone who supported  

Entertainment Book Fundraiser and to those 

who donated $15 in lieu of buying the book.  
Your support is greatly appreciated!!  





PORTAL AND LANDING PAGE INFORMATION-

home.cewa.edu.au  

Access available to the Fatima Portal from the cewa  

Landing Page...however you need a student log in!  

 

sites.google.com/a/olof.wa.edu.au/fatima -portal  

Access directly to the Fatima Portal...using Parent log in 

details  

Username: olof@olof.wa.edu.au  

Password: OLOFparents  



PARISH NEWS  

PARISH WEEKEND MASS TIMES  

Saturday Vigil  -   6.30 pm   

 Sunday -   7.30am,  9.45am, 6.30pm  
 

 

 KEYED UP MUSIC  

 
Keyed Up Music will be teaching Keyboard Lessons Tuesdays, Wednesdays and 

Fridays during school times and Guitar on Wednesday during school times. Lessons 

start from $22.55 for a group lesson of 2 and $33.00 for an individual lesson. If you 

are interested please ring Therese on 1300 366 243 or enrol at 

www.keyedupmusic.com.au/enrolment-form 

SCHOOL BANKING  

Tuesday mornings.  Students or parents can drop their bank books into 

the office on/or by Monday for banking Tuesday morning and they will 

be sent back to class after Tuesday morning banking.    Thank you   

   Maria and Emma 
 

 
§ School Banking will officially commence Week 2 of  Term 3, but if your child 

wishes to bank in Week 1, please leave books and money at the Office on 

Tuesday or Wednesday of Week 1 so that 10 deposits can be made within the 

term! 

 

 

 

http://www.keyedupmusic.com.au/enrolment-form


From the School Nurse 



MERCEDES COLLEGE 

Mercedes College is proud to present its 2018 Production of The Addams Family. Wednesday Addams, 
the ultimate princess of darkness, has grown up and fallen in love with a sweet, smart young man from a 
respectable family ï a man her parents have never met. Find out what happens when the family hosts a 
dinner for Wednesdayôs ónormalô boyfriend and his parents. Featuring a cast of over 70, this musical comedy 

is proudly presented by the students of Mercedes College. Coming to the Regal Theatre in Subiaco for 4 
performances only, from Friday 27July. Tickets are available at http://www.ticketek.com.au. 

  

http://www.ticketek.com.au/




 Term 3    -  2018  Our Lady of Fatima, Palmyra 

WEEK MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT /SUN 

Week 1 

July 

  

  

  

  

16 

Pupil Free Day 

17 

  

18 

School Cyclic 

Review 

  

P & F Meeting 

19 

School Cyclic 

Review 

20 

Football/Netball 

fixture vôs St Pats 

(Away Fixture) 

21/22 

Week 2 

July 

  

23 24 25  

  

School Board 

Meeting 

26 27 

Football/Netball 

Fixture vôs St 

Benedictôs 

(Home Fixture) 

  

28/29 

Week 3 

July/August 

  

30 

Numero     

Incursion for 

Years 2, 3  

and 4 

  

  

  

  

31 

  

1 2 3 

Ukulel Assembly 

 

Football/Netball 

Fixture vôs OLMC 

(Home Fixture) 

4/5 

Holy         

Communion 

Masses 

Saturday 

6.30pm 

Sunday 

9.45am 

Week 4 

August 

6 

  

  

7 8  Year 2        

Excursion to 

Shipwreck     

Galleries 

P & F Meeting 

9 10   11/12 

P & F 

Mulch Drive 

Week 5 

August 

13 14 

Bishopôs 

Testing   

Year 3 

15 

Feast of the           

Assumption 

Whole School 

Mass 

16 

IEP Meetings 

17 

ASCS Football/

Netball Carnival 

at Troy Park 

18/19 

Week 6 

August 

  

20 

Book Week 

21 

Book Fair 

starts in  

Library After 

School 

22 Book Fair 

8.30am ï 4pm 

Kindy Bunnings 

Incursion 11am 

 School Board 

Meeting 

23 Book Fair 

8.30am ï 4pm 

Reconciliation 

Parent/Child 

Meeting 

6.30pm 

In School Hall 

24 

Book Fair 8.30am 

ï 4pm 

Book Week  

Assembly 

25/26 

Week 7 

Aug/Sept 

  

27 

Year 6           

Leadership 

Day at OLOF 

St Patôs and 

OLMC to 

attend 

28 29   

Kindy Farm Yard 

on Wheels           

Incursion: 

10.30am ï 

11.30am 

  

Year 1 Excursion 

Fremantle           

Literacy Centre 

30 

Pre-Primary 

Fathers Day  

Mass 

31 
 

1/2 

  

  

  

  

  

Week 8 

September 

  

  

  

3 

PP Fremantle 

Literature 

Centre 9.30 ï 

11.30am 

4 5  6 7 8/9 

Week 9 

September 

  

10 

  

  

  

  

11 12  
Reconciliation at 

4pm 

P & F Meeting 

13 

Reconciliation 

at 4pm 

14 

Year 3 Assem-

bly 

15/16 

Fathering 

Project   

Father/Son 

Camp 

Week 10 

September 

  

17 

  

  

  

18 

 

19   
School Board 

Meeting 

20 

End of Term 

M+ass 

 

21 
 

22/23 


